Mr. Arturas Paulauskas

Chairperson


Parliament of the Republic of Lithuania

Fax: +370 - 5 - 2396 400

Dear Mr. Chairperson,
As experts working in the field of treatment and prevention of drug-related problems in Hungary, we were deeply concerned to learn that certain political decision makers in the Lithuanian parliament are willing to close and stop states support to the methadone substitution programs and retreat the country’s commitment to harm reduction.   

We would like to point out that substitution treatment is a science-based method in treating drug addiction and an effective tool in reducing the risks of crime and blood-born infections among drug users. The good practice of harm reduction is supported by many international recommendations, including the recommendation of the European Council, the declaration of the Dublin conference on HIV/AIDS (2004) and the UN system position paper on HIV prevention among injecting drug users (1998). Harm reduction is an integrated part of the European Union’s new Drug Strategy (2005-2012), substitution therapy and needle exchange services are available for the majority of injecting drug users in most member states of the European Union. 
The Hungarian National Drug Strategy (accepted with full consensus of the Hungarian parliament in the year 2000) also includes harm reduction as one of the major pillars of Hungarian drug policy. Methadone maintenance and syringe exchange programs are working successfully in our country to reduce the risk of the outbreak of a huge HIV/AIDS epidemic comparable to those in Russia, Estonia or Ukraine. 
Therefore we strongly recommend Lithuanian political decision makers to support and scale up harm reduction programs as well as to provide appropriate state funds for NGOs working in the field. 

Best wishes,

(Signatories)

